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Ercall Newsletter Spring 1

A big welcome back to you all as we return for our first Spring term. We have made a brilliant start to 2023 and look forward to continuing our progression.

Please remember that homework will be sent home every Friday, if the children are having any difficulty with this please dojo me. A home learning activity will be set every term which links into our class learning. This term it will be to find and report on a reason to come to Oswestry, linking into our Geography focus of ‘Our Local Area’. This could involve looking at tourist attractions such as the British Iron Works, the Hillfort, Park Hall or any attraction which the children believe could be a reason to visit Oswestry. This can be presented by making a poster, a report, a model or any way which sparks your child’s interest. Please return this project by the 13th February to allow time to present this to the rest of the class.

In Ercall class, this half term, our class text is ‘The Stone Age Boy’ by Satoshi Kitamura and we will also be reading class novel ‘The Iron Man’ by Ted Hughes. Our class text is linked to our English unit where we will be learning more about a historical narrative. “A curious boy is out wandering in the woods one day, when he falls down, down, down. when he wakes up, he finds he is completely lost and has been transported back in time. He walks and walks and finally finds a strange girl, called Om. She welcomes him into her clan and teaches him how to hunt, make tools, use animal skins and prepare and cook food . One day, when exploring a dark cave, the two friends come face to face with a terrifying bear. Will they escape?” The aim is to write a historical narrative of our own based off the book.

In Maths, we will be focusing on multiplication and division. In Year 3 specifically we will be focusing on learning our 3,4 and 8 times table and division facts  and in Year 4, our times tables to 12 and their division facts, including multiplying 3 numbers. We will also be focusing on our multiplication fluency by practising soundcheck on TTRockstars, in preparation for the multiplication check later in the year.
In Science, both Year 3 and Year 4 will be focusing on Animals including humans. Both year groups will explore the body and the Skelton in Year 3 and the digestive system in Year 4. Along with English and maths, science remains one of the main core subjects in primary school. It can be one of the most exciting and practical subjects. 
We are looking forward to our Geography unit where we will be looking at ‘Our Local Area’ focusing on physical and human features, researching and presenting research, and creating a brochure for toursim.  In RE we are focusing on Islam and answering the question ‘What can we learn from a Mosque?’ We will be looking at the features of a mosque and their importance to answer this question. In PE we will be developing our football and gymnastics skills. Our Art unit this half term is gestural drawing using charcoal. Music will focus on a song called ‘Lean on me’ which promotes an Anti-bullying message. Our computing unit this term is photo editing, which involves cropping, erasing and altering images. In French we will be developing our knowledge of family member names and how to pronounce these.

Whilst in Ercall, we expect your child to read at least 3 times a week, with their reading book and record being returned daily in preparation for a new reading book.  Please can you write a comment about how they have read.  Each Year group follows set spellings and new spellings will be given out on a Monday and tested every other week. Your child will have the opportunity to take part in PE twice a week, on a Tuesday and Wednesday. We ask for all children to keep their PE kits in school as these days can be subject to change, and they will be sent home at the end of the half term.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. This term we are looking at Perseverance. The children will be looking at how this value links to our learning and how they can display our value in their everyday lives.   If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it. We will be awarding children who go above and beyond to show our values a special award at the end of each term.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.

We look forward to the new term ahead and if you have questions or concerns please do not hesitate to ask,
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Miss Roberts and Miss Salter
We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone, work hard and enjoy the journey.
Deo Fretus – Trust In God

	

[image: ][image: P:\Parents\Pictures\Logos\Diocesan_logo.jpg][image: ]
image1.png




image2.jpeg
’A‘
L'A

1St Chad's

Academies Trust




image3.jpeg
like us on
facebook





image4.jpeg
&

THE CHURCH
OF ENGLAND

DIOCESE OF LICHFIELD




image5.png




